
 

 

 

 

 

            FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
           April 18, 2024  

Contact: Lieutenant Shannon Robledo  
Phone:   (626) 403-7297  
Email:  srobledo@southpasadenaca.gov 
 

 
Arrest of Burglary Suspect   

 
South Pasadena (Calif.) - On April 10, 2024, at about 12:21 a.m., South 

Pasadena Police Officers responded to the 400 block of Monterey Road for a report of a 

male suspect who had entered an unlocked occupied residence and was being 

detained by the homeowner as a struggle ensued.   

Officers arrived and detained twenty-seven-year-old Luis Enrique Garcia of Los 

Angeles without incident.  Garcia was taken to a local area hospital by South Pasadena 

Fire Paramedics for an injury sustained while being detained by the homeowner. 

It was learned Garcia had stolen mail and ransacked an unlocked car before 

burglarizing the residence where he was caught.  Garcia was arrested and released at 

the hospital on a citation for identity theft, petty theft, and residential burglary due to 

countywide release policies. 

Anyone with additional information about this incident is urged to call the South 

Pasadena Police Department at (626) 403-7270. If you would like to provide an 

anonymous tip, you can call Crime Stoppers at (800) 222-TIPS (8477). 
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